LEONIA RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF

NOVEMBER 26, 2013
Chairperson Gold called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m, duly publicized, and in accordance with the Sunshine Law.

PRESENT:
- Chairperson Ira Gold, Commissioner Tony Puzzo, Commissioner Jodi Krakower, Commissioner Karl Marquardt, Commissioner Chris Rainey, Council Liaison Greg Makroulakis, Superintendent Barbara Davidson, Program Supervisor Patrick Powers and Recording Secretary Joann Orlowski.
ABSENT:

- Commissioner Brenna Mahoney & Commissioner Bob Leap
MINUTES:

- A motion was made by Commissioner Puzzo to accept the minutes of October 22, 2013. Second by Commissioner Rainey. Approved. Commissioner Marquardt abstained.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

- Activities-Recreation-Swim Club-Senior

-A motion was made by Commissioner Puzzo to accept the financial reports for October.  Second by Commissioner Rainey.  Approved.
PUBLIC PORTION:

- No public present.
CORRESPONDENCE:

- All correspondence was informational only. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Club Committee

- The Commission decided to table the Swim Club Committee report until after Commissioner Leap arrives.  
Program & Fees Committee 

- No official meeting was held.  Commissioner Krakower, Commissioner Mahoney, Program Director Powers and Mark Diller met to come up with a plan to get the younger girls interested in Basketball.  One suggestion was to have a “Girls Night Out” at ACS to spark interest. 

Commissioner Puzzo suggested offering a trip to a WNBA game to promote interest.  

Chairperson Gold suggested having 2 coaching clinics one with a male presenter and one with a female presenter.  
Marketing Committee 

-The Marketing Committee did not meet. 
Council Liaison Report
-Council Liaison Makroulakis reported that the Station Park Project will begin in early March.  Commissioner Puzzo requested that the Minutes reflect the fact that no Recreation project has ever met the given time lines stated by the Council.  
Sports Booster Liaison Report

- The 2013 Christmas Tree Sale will begin on December 7, 2013 and will be open on weekends only. 
Swim Club Committee

- Superintendent Davidson spoke on the results of the Pool Survey due to the absence of Commissioner Leap.  

Chairperson Gold suggested changing the wording of the survey for next year and offering it to participants of the Recreation programs.  
OLD BUSINESS:

-Parks Walk Review-  Informational only. The list of repairs has been sent to the DPW for scheduling.  The department is overwhelmed with work at this time and will complete the list as the new year begins. 
- Station Park Rebid Numbers-  Informational only. No discussion was had. 

- Recreation Building Mural Concept-  Superintendent Davidson reported that 3 students have shown an interest in the project. 
NEW BUSINESS:
- Dudley Allan Park Issue – The legal number of dogs a household can have in the Boro of Leonia is 3.  The sign at Dudley Allan Park says owners may only bring 2 dogs.  The Commission agrees the sign should read 3 so as to be in compliance with the Boro.  
- Recreation Accomplishments for 2013-  Informational only.  No discussion was had. 
- Wood Park Fence Issue- After a brief discussion the Commission charged Superintendent Davidson with the task of getting a price and implementing the replacement of the missing section of fence along the north end of Wood Park. 
- Wood Park Maintenance Agreement-  Superintendent Davidson informed the Commission that Cutting Edge will charge the same price as last year to maintain Wood Park.  Council Liaison Makroulakis will inquire if this needs to go out to bid.  After a lengthy discussion the Commission asked Superintendent Davidson to get information on installing a sprinkler system in Wood Park.  
- Recreation Center Maintenance Agreement – Once again Superintendent Davidson reported the appalling condition of the Recreation Department and the cleaning company’s inability to clean the building.  Council Liaison Makroulakis will again bring this issue to the Boro Administrator’s attention.
- Tree Lighting – The 2013 Tree Lighting will be on Friday, December 6, at 7:00pm.  The Commission is invited to attend. 

- December Commission Meeting – The Commission will not meet on December 24, 2013.

- Open Rec Plan – A motion was made by Commissioner Puzzo to accept the Open Rec Plan as presented.  Second by Commissioner Krakower.  Approved
RESOLUTIONS: 

-No resolutions
PUBLIC PORTION:

- No public present. 
At 9:05 pm, a motion was made by Commissioner Leap to adjourn, second by Commissioner Krakower.  Approved.
